
Butler County Senior Services 
Advisory Board Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, May 15, 2024 
 

A meeting of the Butler County Advisory Board was held on May 20, 2024, in the Butler 
County Senior Services Boardroom at 10:00am. Greg Janak called the meeting to order and 
stated a complete copy of the Open Meeting Act is on the Boardroom door. Advisory Board 
Members answering roll call were Greg Janak, Dorothy Schultz, Virgene Otte, Donna Chmelka, 
and Jeanie Zegers. Also, present was Program Manager Diana McDonald & guest Glayda 
Scofield. Greg Janak stated that a correction to previous minutes needed to be made that Jan 
Sypal also joined the meeting as a guest. Jeanie Zegers made a motion to accept the minutes and 
Virgene Otte second the motion.  
 
Aging Partner’s Areawide council members Greg Janak and Jeanie Zegars terms are set to 
expire July 1, 2024.  They both agreed to do another term.  Program Manager, Diana McDonald 
took it to the County Board meeting on May 20, 2024, where they approved it as well.  It is a 3 
year term.   
 
Program Manager, Diana McDonald, received some information from Aging Partners about a 
new exercise program called Bingocize, she will do some more research on it.   
 
Fundraising has been going very well.  The Easter Bake sale on Friday March 29th, made 
$811.30.  April 13th Waffleman cleared $471, Bake sale $700 and Chair Raffle $525. There will 
be a bake sale during the accordion jam on June 7th., not one in July and will discuss at the next 
meeting if there will be one in August or wait until September.   
 
An intown volunteer driver is needed during the summer for at least 1 day a week, the time 
would be from 8:30am – 2:30pm.  The volunteer will receive a free lunch the day they drive.   
 
Aging Partner purchased a program called Trualta, anyone is welcome to log in and use it any 
time of the day, you just need to log into the website, agingpartners.trualta.com. It is a live 
program that answers questions for caregivers.  It is free online information & help.   
 
May’s program managers meeting will be help in David City on Monday May 20th.  It should 
consist of 5 program mangers and Jill Engel from Aging Partners out of Lincoln.   
 
Jeanie Zegers made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:55am and Donna Chmelka seconded 
it. The next meeting is scheduled for July 17, 2024, at 10am at Butler County Senior Services.     


